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May 16
th

, 2016 

 

 

Mr. Robert Boswick, P. Eng. 

Conservation and Water Stewardship  

Climate Change and Environmental Protection Division 

Environmental Approvals Branch 

123 Main Street, Suite 160 

Winnipeg, Manitoba  

R3C 1A5 

 

 

RE: Request for Minor Alteration – Swan River Lagoon – E.A. License No.502 (1975) 

 

Dear Robert, 

 

Please accept this letter requesting a minor alteration to Environmental Act License No. 502 for the 

repair of the intermediate dyke, and the replacement of the weir, with a knife valve. This work will 

give us increased control of the flow of wastewater from the primary cell into the secondary cell. 

Given the small scope of the project, we have determined the environmental effects of this work, 

including terrestrial, aquatic, and atmospheric are insignificant. 

 

I have attached our procedures for the dyke repair and valve addition along with drawings of the 

existing lagoon and the proposed work.  

 

If you need any further information or have any questions please don’t hesitate to call. 

 

 

Regards, 

 

 

 
Derek Poole 

Superintendent of Works 

Town of Swan River 

 

 

 

Cc: David Yunker, Environment Officer 


